TOWN BOARD MEETING

PUBLIC HEARING

NOVEMBER 17, 2009

6:00 P.M.

PRESENT:
Councilpersons: Kevin Armstrong, Cheryl Boyd, Leonard Govern, Luis Rodriguez-Betancourt, Supervisor Bruce Dolph, Hwy. Supt., Walt Geidel, Attorney Frank Wood, and Town Clerk Ronda Williams


The public hearing was called to order at 6:05 p.m. for anyone wishing to speak in favor or against the 2010 Preliminary Budget.  With no public comments, the public hearing was closed at 6:06 p.m.

Supervisor Dolph informed the Board that the budget would result in a 1.78% tax levy increase with $700.00 increase in appropriations.  The tax rate per 1000 will increase by $ .42 resulting in a $12.60 increase for town residents and a $4.79 decrease for village residents.

Supervisor Dolph commented that the figures provided do not include the Fire Department Budget but stated the Fire Department did an excellent job in holding their budget line.

Councilman Armstrong thanked Supervisor Dolph and myself for all we have done in preparing the budget.

RESOLUTION # 69

ADOPTION OF 2010 BUDGET

A motion was made by Councilwoman Boyd, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt to adopt the 2010 Preliminary Budget as the 2010 final Budget for the Town of Walton.  All in favor, motion carried.

With no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Ronda Williams








Town Clerk

1

